
 

 

 

VP Competitive Report 2024-2025 

What a great year we had as an organization. We may not have won every banner or every award, 
but we showed what we can do as teams and an organization. Every competitive team saw growth 
in both skill and character of the players and coaches.  

Some highlights: 

U18AA – won the most improved team of the organization.  

U15AA – brought home both the CMHL Championship and the Hockey Nova Scotia Provincial 

Championship banners.  

U15AA Coach Cameron Waugh won the HNS Coach of the Month award in May  

U13AAA team travelled to Quebec for the International Pee-Wee B.S.R. Tournament.  

U13AA team travelled to New Hampshire for the President’s Day Tournament. 

U11 goaltending started as a concern but ended the season with a solid 8 all around.  

 

Community Involvement: 

The U13AA’s ran a toy drive, and the U13A’s ran a bottle drive with proceeds going towards 
supporting a local family over the Holidays. Kudos to both teams! 

 

This year the tryout process was once again commended by CMHA and ran very smoothly thanks to 
Tim and team.  

Two policy updates were made to ensure all teams, parents, players and admin are on the same 
page.  

1. Non-parent coach travel updated  
2. Tryout Appeals updated 

 

Discipline played a small part of the season. As an association, we managed several situations with 
grace and resilience. Going forward, managing disciplinary situations should be completed 



promptly and without prejudice to ensure we are basing all decisions using the HNS policies as a 
guide.  

As I hand over my position to Chris for the upcoming season, I look forward to another year of 
growth and success for the Hawks.  

 

Raylene Grodt – VP Competitive Hockey  

 


